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April 8, 2022 

         

Detroit City Council 

2 Woodward Avenue 

1340 Coleman A. Young Municipal Center 

Detroit, MI 48226 

 

RE: Property Sale by Detroit Land Bank Authority 

The Michigan Department of Transportation 

Development:  413, 419, 427, 433, 443, 447, 457, 515, 521 Hendrie 

    5458, 5459 15th St.; 5955 Bewick; 6070, 6081 Hurlbut    

 

Honorable City Council: 

 

Pursuant to the First Amended and Restated Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) between 

the City of Detroit and the Detroit Land Bank Authority (“DLBA”), approved by your Honorable 

Body on May 5, 2015, the DLBA may not transfer ten (10) or more parcels of property received 

from the City to the same transferee within any rolling 12 month period without the prior approval 

of the Mayor and City Council. 

 

The DLBA is now in receipt of an offer from The Michigan Department of Transportation 

(“MDOT”) to enter into an option to purchase fourteen (14) properties (“the Property”) acquired 

by the DLBA (as described in the attached Exhibit A). The Property generally borders I-94  

(Edsel Ford Fwy) and is within the City’s Cultural Center, NW Goldberg and Airport Subdivision 

neighborhoods.    

 

As noted in the attached Exhibit B, the Property consists of vacant scattered sites, zoned R2 (Two-

Family Residential) and R5 (Medium Density Residential), comprising a total land area of 

approximately 54,617 square feet. 

 

MDOT wishes to acquire the Property, to facilitate the I-94 Modernization Project along the I-94 

(Edsel Ford Fwy) corridor. The purpose of the project is to improve the safety, capacity, 

connectivity, and condition of the freeway. It will involve the widening of the freeway, new 

bridges, new interchanges, the construction of service roads and a new drainage system. The initial 

phase of the project is anticipated to begin in 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 
 








